
Town of Norfolk 

Year End Meeting of the Norfolk Town Board 

December 28, 2018 

The Norfolk Town Board held their Year End Meeting on Friday, 
December 28, 2018 at 09:00 AM at the Norfolk Town Hall. 

Present were Supervisor Charles Pernice, Deputy Supervisor 
Robert Harvey, Councilman Donald Purvis, Councilwoman Jean 
Gang and Councilman Paul Paige. 

Supervisor Pernice called the meeting to order. 

Supervisor Pernice noted that Town Engineer Aaron Jarvis has 
submitted a proposal for an Environmental Study on the feasibility 
of a waterline from the Village of Norwood to the Norwood Norfolk 
Central School. Resident Frank Allen had previously submitted a 
petition requesting the waterline. Councilwoman Gang noted that 
another resident had also requested the waterline. There was 
discussion. The estimated cost of the study is $16,000.00. If the 
project is feasible, a grant may be obtained with the Town only 
paying 25%. 

A motion was made by Councilman Purvis and Councilman Paige 
to approve the Environmental Study. All in Favor – Carried 

The Abstract of vouchers for December in the amount of 
$49,879.96 were reviewed and approved for payment with a motion 
by Councilman Paige and Councilwoman Gang. All in Favor – 
Carried 

Councilwoman Gang asked about the status of a contract with 
Town Justice Grubee for his replacement of Town Justice Lustyik. 
There was discussion. Supervisor Pernice noted that the contract 
has been signed and Justice Grubee is receiving Justice Lustyik’s 



salary as well as his own. Councilwoman Gang noted that the issue 
should have been discussed and approved by the whole board. 

Councilman Paige noted that a notice is in the paper advertising 
the Town Justice position. There was discussion on the 
appointment and the two applicants who have expressed interest 
so far. It was agreed to wait a few weeks before conducting 
interviews to give more applicants a chance. 

The meeting was adjourned with a motion by Councilman Purvis 
and Councilman Paige. All in Favor – Carried 

 

      Supervisor – Charles Pernice 

      Deputy Supervisor – Robert Harvey 

      Councilman – Donald Purvis 

      Councilwoman – Jean Gang 

      Councilman – Paul Paige 

 

Dated December 28, 2018 

Kathy M. Emlaw – Norfolk Town Clerk 


